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IMPORTANT DATES

Hello Netherwood Knoll Families! Welcome to April!

Highlights from March include:
- OSD attended the Math AL Conference at Union South, with every 

participant earning a medal!!
- 4th Grade Students’  collaborative art project with FORWARD 

Madison
- 2nd Grade Field Trip to Anderson Farm Park

Upcoming Spring FYIs:
- March 31 - April 4 - Spring Break
- April 8th - 17th - FORWARD Assessments in 3rd and 4th Grade
- April 22nd: 5K Field Trip to Anderson Farm Park
- April 25th: 4th Grade FT to OHS performance of The Lion King
- April 29th: All OSD Art Show at OHS 4:30-6:30 pm

Important Pool Circle Drop Off Reminder
If you use the pool circle drop off area in the morning to drop off your 
student, please remember that drop off times are 7:35AM to 7:50AM.  If 
you enter the lot  after 7:50AM, please circle around and drop off at the 
front of the building! 

Thank you for all you do to support your learner and our Netherwood 
Family!
Lindsay Eimerman Lisa Lucas Emily Tech Kelsey Antoniewicz

NKE Principal Administrative Intern School Counselor School Psychologist



                            Upcoming Important Dates           
● No School-Spring Break, March 31 - April 4
● First Day Back to School After Spring Break, April 7
● No School-Professional Development Day, April 18
● NKE Choir/Orchestra Concert at NKE Big Gym, May 5, 6:30PM

                           Alternative After School Plans
If you have any updates to your student’s after school plan, ie getting 
picked up instead of the bus, please communicate this with the office 
by sending in a note in the morning. This helps ensure that teachers 
receive the message. If there are unexpected changes, all 
communication must be done through the office by calling (608) 
835-4191. Teachers may not have an opportunity to check email 
throughout their busy day and this helps up make sure the message 
gets to students.

                Lost and Found
Your Kids’ Stuff Misses Them Too!  Please stop in to NKE to look 
over the many items in our Lost and Found. All items not claimed 
will be donated on the last day of school. 

Important Information



                                         Attendance Letters
 In Wisconsin, caregivers may excuse their learner from school for 
UP to 10 days. As learners miss days, our student services team will 
send home communication to caregivers. Attendance letters are NOT 
intended to increase a family’s anxiety about absences and are a 
requirement from the state. If you or your family have questions 
about attendance, or any communication you receive from school, 
please let us know. Our hope is that this will allow us to work as a 
school / family team, to support your learners.

                               Summer Anxiety Group
The UW-Madison School Psychology Training Clinic (SPTC) is 
offering a four-week long evidence-based anxiety intervention 
program this summer. There is a group for children entering grades 
2-4 and a group for children entering grades 5-8. Sessions will take 
place on UW's campus on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 4-5pm or 
5-6pm from June 17th - July 17th. The registration deadline is May 
1st. Follow this link to learn more about the groups and register your 
child.

More Important Information

https://www.google.com/url?q=https://edpsych.education.wisc.edu/clinics/sptc/&sa=D&source=editors&ust=1743169529929392&usg=AOvVaw1dzZCzzpOVdsivIMJ7J0di


The Summer Semester general session for students in 4K - 
Grade 8 will run from July 7 through August 1. The first 
session is July 7-18 and the second session is July 21 - 
August 1. The goals of our summer program are to promote a 
love of learning, support continuous growth and to maintain 
connections with students. Courses will be offered in-person 
at Oregon High School.

Use your student's grade for the 2024-2025 school year when 
planning and registering for classes.  Click below for more 
information-

Summer Semester Family Guide

Summer Semester Timeline-

● February 21: Course offerings available to browse
● April 8, 6:00 pm: Summer class registration begins
● May 7: Summer class registration ends
● May 19, 6:00 pm: Swim class registration begins 

(in-district families)
● May 21, 6:00 pm: Swim class registration begins 

(out-of-district families)

OSD Summer Semester

https://www.google.com/url?q=https://www.oregonsd.org/fs/resource-manager/view/66546f29-d02e-4e54-ab99-c068a2c0a677&sa=D&source=editors&ust=1743169529948879&usg=AOvVaw0nyWNTwXNdl-Cn_awbj8Gm
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://www.registrationcenter.net:8443/oregon/browse.php&sa=D&source=editors&ust=1743169529949197&usg=AOvVaw2nftFOH_wEx_u6q_H04cGx








              Music
● Kindergarteners are doing 

lots of bunny songs and 
working on singing 
independently

● 1st graders are creating 
DMSL songs and playing 
them on barred 
instruments

● 2nd graders are learning 
songs about the Earth. 

●  3rd graders are learning 
about instrument families 
and finishing up our dance 
unit.

● 4th graders are reviewing 
instrument families and 
creating Rondo form 
pieces. 

● 3rd and 4th graders will 
also be playing ukuleles 
soon! 

World Language
● Kindergartners are 

learning to share what 
foods they like! In 
particular, ingredients 
in tacos!

● 1st graders are 
learning about zoo 
animals and their 
habitats!

● 2nd and 4th graders 
are focusing on 
clothing and what to 
wear in different 
climates. 

● 3rd graders are 
learning about 
different rooms in a 
home!

NKE Rotations Updates



NKE Rotations Updates

● 4th Grade will be finishing 
up abstract art and using 
acrylic paint to add realistic 
colors to their clay pies and 
cakes.

● 3rd Grade will be learning 
how to create collagraph 
prints.

● 2nd Grade will be learning 
how to color mix using the 
color wheel.

● 1st Grade will be learning 
how to glaze clay and 
create observational 
drawings.

● Kinder will be learning how 
lines create shapes using 
the Alphabet.

Physical Education

● In April, students in 
Physical Education will be 
working on; Invasion 
Games, Football Skills, 
Fitness Stations, and 
Soccer Skills

● Invasion Games include
○ Steal the Bacon
○ Capture the Flag
○ Different Tag and 

Capture activities.
● Football Skills

○ K-2nd Grade 
students will work on 
throwing a football at 
targets and catching 
from a standing 
partner

○ 3rd-4th Graders will 
work on football skills 
and different 
positions

● Fitness Stations



NKE Rotations Updates

Library/Technology

The Big Cheese by Jory John and Pete 
Oswald won the 2025 Golden Archer Award! 
NKE/s winner was Jumper: A Day in the Life of 
a Backyard Jumping Spider.

Third and fourth grade students  will continue 
to explore the research process, with a focus on 
selecting sources, during library time. We will also 
design 3D printing projects with Mr. Ryan’s 
instruction and support.

2nd Graders will learn basic functions in Google 
Docs and program Dash robots in the library. We 
will compare and contrast text features in 
PebbleGo and traditional nonfiction.

1st Graders will use PebbleGo to create slides in 
Seesaw. We will explore Early Reader and Fiction 
Favorite series and review strategies for finding 
good-fit books.

Kindergarten: Kindergartners will read examples 
of expository nonfiction and practice using 
Seesaw to share facts they learn. We will also 
practice coding with Code-and-Go Mice.

– Mrs. Timmins

Do you have an Oregon Public 
Library Card? Take a look at 

the free audiobooks available 
to download here:




